Reference: FS581039172
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 23/3259/FUL
Address: Karslake And Ruston And Ward Buidlings At Hampton Water Treatment WorksUpper Sunbury RoadHampton

Proposal: Conversion and extension of the site including Ruston and Karslake Buildings and works at basement level to
provide 36 no. residential units (Use Class C3) and 318.8sqm flexible business space (Use Class E(g)), associated car
parking, access and landscaping works. In association with Listed Building application reference 23/3265/LBC.

Comments Made By
Name: Mr. STEPHAN ROMAN

Address: 3 Belgrade Road Hampton TW12 2AZ
Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: | am formally registering my concern that the proposed plan for the redevelopment of the Hampton Water
Works does not adequately provide for sufficient car and van parking spaces. Neighbouring streets such as Belgrade
Road, where we live, are already overcrowded with cars and vans both in the day and at night and it is often impossible to
find a place to park in our road and in the surrounding area. There has been a major increase in traffic in the Hampton
area since the pandemic and the survey that was done by the developers does not adequately reflect the present
congested traffic parking situation. The erratic nature of public transport means that many people now use their cars
because they cannot rely on trains and buses. There also appears to be an increase in the number of people parking in
the area who come from outside the Hampton area and this is adding to problems with parking. | therefore urge the
developers to do a fresh appraisal of the parking situation in Belgrade Road and other neighbouring roads with a view to
significantly increasing the number of parking spaces for cars and vans in the proposed Waterworks development.



